Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

October 10, 2002

Gordon Hall 1st Floor Lounge

Members Present: M.Sadler, M.Swinker, F. Slack, C. Young, G Wilson, E. Mannikka, J. Pickering
R. Rearick, B. Carter, C.Zoni, T.Warman
Excused: M. Dively
Minutes from 10/3 approved on a Pickering/Zoni motion.

Discussed Dr. Stanford Mukasa’s request to teach LBST 499 Rock & Roll Society for the Oxford Exchange Summer program.  A number of issues were raised that will be communicated to Dr. Mukasa:

1) videos will need dubbed to PAL –adaptors not always the solution;

2)  there is no access to computer labs for student writing activities;

3)  are student activities/field trips planned; 

4) are there advantages to teaching the course abroad that make it an attractive option for students. 

No action was taken on the request, however these friendly suggestions will be forwarded to Dr. Mukasa.

Reviewed LBST 499 Sacred Space: Bringing the Heavens to Earth, a proposal from Dr. Eleanor Mannikka.

Dr. Mannikka presented an overview of the content and pedagogy planned for this section and responded to questions/issues from the committee.  Action on the proposal was deferred until later in the meeting so that Dr. Mannikka could be excused while the committee deliberated on approval.  On a Carter/Rearick motion, provisional approval was granted , with the following recommendations for revision:
1) course objectives revised to be behavioral objectives that are student centered

2) omit reference to percentages in the publicity statement

3) prerequisite needs to state 73 semester hours

4) consider renaming assignment “position paper” rather than opinion paper

5) be aware of the royalty issue with requiring a text that is authored by the instructor

After completion, the revisions should be forwarded to Mary Sadler.  The committee in general commented that the course content was interesting and pedagogy would foster synthetic thinking skills. 

Reviewed ENGL 396 Literature of Emerging Nations for non-western designation.  The following questions were raised

1) the request to change the prerequisite because the catalog already states the prerequisite as they wish to have it stated. 

2) whether the department is seeking only non-western designation and not as a Liberal Studies Elective as well.  

3) Whether the request for non-western designation extends to  FNLG 396 since these are considered as alternative courses.

4) Checklist – are library skills and technology skills  best described as incidental or perhaps secondary

Approved on a Swinker/Young motion pending receipt of answers to the questions. 

Reviewed Dr. Alan Baumler’s request for Type I writing approval.  Agreed to return the proposal to Dr. Baumler for further revision, particularly careful editing.  Questions were raised about the grading on the Analysis paper. Dr Carter will notify Dr Bailey that the course cannot at this time be designated as /w/ on the spring schedule.  Students will begin registering next week and the LSC does not meet again until 10/24.  Mary Sadler will meet with Dr. Baumler about the issues raised by the committee.  
Discussed the recommendation on the conversion to 120 credits that was forwarded to the UWUCC last week. Mary Sadler reported that the recommendation seems to have the support of UWUCC members.  Agreed on some editorial changes and the revised document that will be advanced to the UWUCC for action. 

Adjourned at 5 pm

